
 

Monday 1st July 2019 
 
Dear All 
 
Thank you to everyone who helped to make the June Fayre such a success. Thank you for all your 
contributions of gifts, cakes, bottles, time and effort. One again our FABULOUS FOSS committee backed up 
by OUR FABULOUS FAMILIES came through!  
 
If you managed to attend I’m sure you’ll agree with me that it was a lovely evening. The theme of ‘Keep 
Calm and Come to the June Fayre’ was perfect! As soon as I know how much was raised I will be in touch.  
 
MRS WILLIAMS 
After 19 years of selfless work for the school Mrs Michele Williams is leaving the staff at the end of July to 
study for an M.A. in Illustration. This is something she has wanted to do for a long time, so I am trying to be 
unselfish and be very pleased for her. However, I will really miss her, as she has worked tirelessly for all the 
pupils she has taught, been an amazing colleague to everyone here and also supported me in my role in so 
many ways.   
 
Over the years Mrs Williams has fully supported the PTA, now FOSS, and myself by tidying up after Jumble 
Sales, Discos and June Fayres. She has cleared up a number of leaks in the school when I’ve been on 
holiday. All of this, and has been a fantastic teacher. Her creativity and unstinting professionalism will be 
missed, as well as the fact that she is one of the kindest people you could wish to meet!  
 
Mrs Williams marked 70 books every evening, when we shared a class of 35, in the mobile classroom (it 
used to be on the small playground). She has helped me every time we have shared a class by taking on the 
lion’s share of admin.  Every year she has personally hand-picked books for the 100% attenders, ensured 
the library is organised and art orders completed.  
 
Obviously we hope to give Mrs Willams a good send off and a say huge thank you from all of us. If you wish 
to make a contribution to a gift please see Mrs Munt in the school office.  
 
SPORTS DAY (Parents, grandparents and families all very welcome)  

Sports Day: THURSDAY 4th July at 9.30am (Please bring a deck chair if you have one, we have run out of 

chairs in the past). This is always one of the year’s high/lights.  I do hope you will be able to join us and 

cheer all the competitors on.  We will be starting as near to 9.30am as possible and finish at about 

11.45am.  

Refreshments provided by ‘THE FOSS’ will be available during the morning. 

 

Life in all its fullness 
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SAFETY RULES FOR SPORTS DAY 

• Sit or stand on the side designated for parents- do not approach pupils on their side 

• Carry refreshments with care, please do not purchase cakes and drinks for school pupils 

• Stay away from the finishing line/zone 

• Please do not allow younger siblings to play on the track or equipment 

• During the water race please stand as close to the running track as possible 
 

SPORTS DAY – ON THE SCHOOL FIELD THURSDAY 4TH JULY 2019 at 09:30am   

 

Bits and pieces… 

 
Friday 12th July: Recorder Assembly (Mr Walker conducts the Fox Class and Woodpecker Class recorder 

orchestra!) 09:00. ALL WELCOME! 

        Kindest regards 

        Kay Bridson 


